
Principal’s MessagePrincipal’s MessagePrincipal’s MessagePrincipal’s Message     

 

P & C Meeting 

This is our last meeting for 2012 and my 

last meeting as principal at Goulburn 

South.  Please bring lots of food.   

Meeting will start at 6pm and be held in 

the staff room (please note this is one 

hour later than usual). 

 

 House Competition 

The winning House for this week was 

Meehan.  

 

Citizenship Awards 

Congratulations to: 

Emilie   Level 5 

Liam   Level 8 

Brock   Level 2 

Tayneasha  Level 2 

Callum   Level 3 

Cody   Level 2 

Hannah   Level 5 

 

Regards  

Graham Johnson 

 

Windfarm Excursion 

Tomorrow is our Windfarm Excur-

sion.  Please make sure your child 

brings a hat.  Children will need to 

wear sensible walking shoes.   

Recess and lunch are provided for 

children (if your child has a special 

diet you may need to send something 

for them). 

 

Combined Scripture 

Tomorrow morning at 9.30am we will 

be having a combined scripture show 

in our hall.   

 

Public Speaking Award Winner 

Congratulations to all the children who 

participated in our Public Speaking on 

Monday.  

I was very impressed by all the com-

petitors.   

Our winner for 2012 is Indy. 

 

Goulburn High Orientation 

There is an Orientation Day at Goul-

burn High on Thursday 22nd Novem-

ber.  Please see Mrs Copland’s Year 6 

news for details. 

 

Principal Absent 

I will be absent on Friday 30th Novem-

ber.  Mr McQuillan will be relieving as 

principal. 
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              Week 7 

20th November 

          2012 

Dates to Remember Dates to Remember Dates to Remember Dates to Remember     
Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday     

21st November21st November21st November21st November    

Combined Scripture….. andCombined Scripture….. andCombined Scripture….. andCombined Scripture….. and    

Renewable Energy Open Renewable Energy Open Renewable Energy Open Renewable Energy Open 
DayDayDayDay----    whole school excur-whole school excur-whole school excur-whole school excur-
sionsionsionsion    

    

Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday     

28th November28th November28th November28th November    

P & C Meeting starting at P & C Meeting starting at P & C Meeting starting at P & C Meeting starting at 
6pm6pm6pm6pm    

    

Friday 7th DecemberFriday 7th DecemberFriday 7th DecemberFriday 7th December    

P & C Christmas StallP & C Christmas StallP & C Christmas StallP & C Christmas Stall    

    

Monday 10th DecemberMonday 10th DecemberMonday 10th DecemberMonday 10th December    

Year 6 Farewell DinnerYear 6 Farewell DinnerYear 6 Farewell DinnerYear 6 Farewell Dinner    

    

Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday     

12th  December12th  December12th  December12th  December    

Awards Evening 6.30pmAwards Evening 6.30pmAwards Evening 6.30pmAwards Evening 6.30pm    

    

Friday 14th DecemberFriday 14th DecemberFriday 14th DecemberFriday 14th December    

Year 6  County FairYear 6  County FairYear 6  County FairYear 6  County Fair    

    

Wednesday 19th DecemberWednesday 19th DecemberWednesday 19th DecemberWednesday 19th December    

Last day of school for 2012 Last day of school for 2012 Last day of school for 2012 Last day of school for 2012 
for studentsfor studentsfor studentsfor students    

    

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~    



Page 2 Southerly Buster 

This week in Maths we are studying Area.  In Writing we are trying 
hard to get capital letters and full stops in the correct places.   

Tomorrow we are all going to the Windfarm near Tarago as part of a 
renewable energy program.  Children will need to bring a hat and sun-
screen.  Morning tea and lunch will be provided for all children. 

There are still some children who have not yet brought in their permis-
sion note for this excursion.  A third note will be handed out to these 
children today.  If you have not sent the note in, would you please 
ensure you do so tomorrow morning.  There will be no one at school to 
look after children who have not brought in notes. 

            What’s happening in Group KMWhat’s happening in Group KMWhat’s happening in Group KMWhat’s happening in Group KM    
This week in Maths we are starting a new unit on 
Mass.  Well done to all the students who are pro-
gressing through the levels in Fast Maths. 

We are looking forward to the excursion on 
Wednesday.  Remember to bring a hat and wear 
your joggers!! 

Over the new few weeks we are focusing on our 
handwriting and neat book work.  Students have 
also been practicing writing  their full names and 
produced a lovely colourful artwork that they will 
bring home soon. 

‘Student of the week’ last week was Grace. 

Year 2/3 are beginning a new topic in Maths—Capacity.  We 
are looking at everyday items that are measured in Litres and 
Millilitres.  Please encourage your child to look at liquids e.g. 
milk, cordial, sauce and their capacity. 

Homework is due on Friday.  Everyone is participating in an 
excursion on Wednesday.  Please remember sunscreen and a 
hat . 

Thank you to all students who have brought in their 5c pieces.  
We are still collecting, so keep looking.  Library is on Thurs-
day—there aren’t  many days left for borrowing, please remem-
ber your library bag. 

Tomorrow we are going to the Windfarm.  Students will 
have recess and lunch provided.  They will need to wear 
joggers and bring a hat. 

In Literacy we are moving onto writing Explanations, look-
ing at recipes and instructions on how to play games. 

In Visual Arts today we began making our piñatas in class 
based on our crazy critters artwork. 

Homework is due Friday. 

 

Congratulations Year 2/3M Congratulations to 

Joshua,  Amellia  and Cody  

What’s happening in Group 1MWhat’s happening in Group 1MWhat’s happening in Group 1MWhat’s happening in Group 1M    

            What’s happening  in Group 2/3MWhat’s happening  in Group 2/3MWhat’s happening  in Group 2/3MWhat’s happening  in Group 2/3M    

What’s happening in Group 3/4LWhat’s happening in Group 3/4LWhat’s happening in Group 3/4LWhat’s happening in Group 3/4L    

What’s happening in the LibraryWhat’s happening in the LibraryWhat’s happening in the LibraryWhat’s happening in the Library    

What’s happening in Group 5/6CWhat’s happening in Group 5/6CWhat’s happening in Group 5/6CWhat’s happening in Group 5/6C    Last week of borrowing already!  Due to the Windfarm       
excursion, children in 3/4 will be able to borrow on Thursday. 

Congratulations to all of our speakers in the Public Speaking 
Competition and to all who participated in the auditions.  We 
are very proud of you all and look forward to hearing a lot of 
wonderful speakers in the future. 

We were very proud of Indy and Kylie who both pre-
pared and presented speeches in our Public Speaking 
Competition. 

Year 6 students are heading off to Goulburn High 
School this Thursday for an Orientation Day.   

Remember to wear full school uniform  and to be on 
your best behaviour on the day. 

 

Our 5c piece fundraiser is still going—we have 
almost hit the $700 mark! 

Keep them coming in. 

            What’s happening in Group 4/5HWhat’s happening in Group 4/5HWhat’s happening in Group 4/5HWhat’s happening in Group 4/5H    
Over the past week, students in 4/5H have been presenting speeches on a topic of their choice to the class.  It has been 
wonderful to see the enthusiasm and creativity that has gone into them. Well done to Connor, Amy, Eden and Madilynn 
who were selected  to be in our School Public Speaking Competition. 

 

ENVIRO CLUB 

We will be spreading mulch around the native shrubs near   
Australia Street today, before the really  hot 
weather starts. 



                P and C NewsP and C NewsP and C NewsP and C News    

Canteen Roster Canteen Roster Canteen Roster Canteen Roster     
    

Thursday  22nd NovemberThursday  22nd NovemberThursday  22nd NovemberThursday  22nd November    

Rosie & SueRosie & SueRosie & SueRosie & Sue    

    

Friday  23rd NovemberFriday  23rd NovemberFriday  23rd NovemberFriday  23rd November    

RosieRosieRosieRosie    

 

2/3M  Recorders and Choir Singing at Waminda Nursing Home 

 

 On Thursday 6th December, the Choir is going to sing carols at the Waminda Nursing Home. 

 The children in the Choir  will be walking with 2/3M children who are going to perform some songs  

 on the recorder. 

 This excursion is covered by the ‘walking permission note’ given out earlier in the year, so no additional  

 note is needed. 

 However, if your child has not returned the ‘walking permission note’ before the day, they will not be able to attend. 

 Students are allowed to bring a Christmas hat to wear for the performance—but must still come to school in full uniform. 

P & C Meeting 

Our P & C Meeting is on next Wednesday 28th  November in the staff room, starting at 6pm.   

This will be our last P & C meeting for this year. 

    
   Christmas raffle tickets  were  sent home with last week’s newsletter.   
   Tickets are $2.00 each.  
   GREAT PRIZES  ….. 1ST - Large Christmas Hamper  
      2ND- Smaller Christmas Hamper 
      3RD - Scratchy Tree 

 

Please do your best to sell all your tickets, as this is a great way to make money for our P&C so we can support the 
school.    If you need  more books of tickets, these are available from the office. 

Donations Please…..  

To help support our Raffle please send in non-peris hable items for the hampers.   




